Minutes from the October 5, 2006 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Aron Walker, Bridget Hester, Zealon Solomon, Tiffane Henry, and Pamala Messina.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Schiro, and Shannon Sciortino.
 
The meeting began at 10:00 a.m. 
 
                     New Committee Member -  New committee member Zealon Solomon was in attendance.  Zealon Solomon will be taking Paul Donaldson’s place as a student representative on the committee.
 
                     The September 7, 2006 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Aron Walker to approve the minutes. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o        Purchase and Installation of Furniture –Donna Methvien reported furniture & chairs have been ordered and should be here around the week of October 16.  A wiring request has been made to obtain wiring to support the computers once the furniture arrives.  The broken chairs have been sent for repairs, and will be repaired at no cost.
 
o       Estimate on Cost of Internet Café – Aron Walker has not moved forward on this because he has been advised there may be a plan to renovate the entire Student Union.  Ken Howe with Facility Planning recommended that significant funds not be invested in an area that is scheduled for renovation.  Instead, an internet café will be included in the renovation.  Aron Walker will still work with Dr. Asoodeh on planning the internet café, subject to the findings of the subcommittee working on usage of Student Tech Fee computer labs around campus.

 

                     Usage of Computer Facilities – The subcommittee on usage is still working to identify whether or not labs are being used enough, especially labs which are close together in proximity.  Action Item:  Glyn will generate updated usage reports from the beginning of summer through the present time per a request from Dr. Crain.  He will provide this to Dr. Asoodeh by October 6, 2006.  Action Item:  Dr. Yates’ subcommittee on usage will be evaluating the issue of students working in sites such as Facebook and MySpace when other students are waiting to use a computer for class assignments.
 

                     Printers in the Library – The two printers in the library designated for student printing have been provided via a Xerox contract through Auxiliary Services.  Auxiliary Services has not been making a profit on these printers.  The printers are being removed, and the library has ordered one replacement printer.  One printer alone will not be adequate to support the printing needs of the students in the Reference Area.  However, the Library’s budget will only allow them to buy one printer.  If a second printer is purchased, the capacity of both printers will be sufficient to meet student needs.  The cost of this printer would be a little over $3,300.  A motion was made by Aron Walker to purchase another large printer for the library. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will take care of getting the printer ordered for the library.  Additionally, Dr. Asoodeh discussed a question from Dr. Crain as to  whether or not the 80-90 computers in the library, excluding the computers for the SGA lab, should be considered an “open lab.”  Action Item:  Dr. Yates’ subcommittee on usage will evaluate whether or not the library should become an open lab, and what should happen to the labs which are close to the library, based on the data from usage reports.  
 

                     Small Project Proposals –We received 18 proposals.  Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, and the students on the Small Project Subcommittee met to evaluate the proposals.  The Small Projects Subcommittee found that all of the projects were worthy of funding.  In order to fund all the projects, the budget for Small Project Proposals would have to be increased from $150,000 to $210,000.  This would allow each grouping to receive up to $70,000 in funding for small projects.  Dr. Yates made a motion to increase the Small Project funding from $150,000 to $210,000.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Based upon the increased funding, the Small Project Subcommittee recommended that all of the small project proposals be accepted based upon the contingencies and limitations mentioned in the comments section of their handout.  Furniture and supplies were not funded, and those allocations were deducted from the requested amounts.  Aron Walker made a motion to approve funding for all 18 projects.  Bridget Hester seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Aron Walker. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 10:32 a.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held on November 30, 2006 at 10:00 a.m. in the Career Services Conference Room.
